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Patient Group Meeting – 02.08.2012
1. Chairman’s opening remarks:
Opening remarks were made by Alan Pearch, in Ian Tulley’s absence, to introduce the group to Dr Pope and Dr Siva and get the meeting underway.
2. Attendance and Apologies:

Attendees:



Apologies:
Bryan-Brown, Pauline


King, Mike
Cooper, Robert


Pearch, Linda

Green, Pamela 


Tulley, Ian

McCarthy, Jocelyn 
Pearch, Alan 




Triggs, Roger

Welton, Mahmud

3. Minutes from last meeting held on 5th July 2012 - Matters arising:
The minutes were agreed as a true record of the previous meeting and were signed off by Alan Pearch, as the second chairperson.  
There was suggestion from Mahmoud Welton that attending GP’s are referenced as Doctor in any future newsletters.  
Graham mentioned that the question about what services will be accessible to patients during the lunch opening is still under discussion within the Practice.  Graham Hunt will provide feedback at the next meeting. 
Action: 
Graham Hunt 
Graham Hunt clarified that patients are unable to pre-book an appointment to see a GP on the GP’s first day back from leave and this will remain the case.   
The suggestion box is on order and should arrive shortly and Graham Hunt is still working on the coffee machine.  

There was suggestion by Pam Green that the waiting room chairs be relocated to inside of the pillars to widen the walkways and provide space to move the PPG noticeboard to somewhere more eye-catching.  

The resignation letter from David Bryan-Brown has been received by Graham Hunt. 

Pam Green asked why the magazines had been removed from the waiting rooms.  Dr Pope advised that this is an infection control measure advised by the CQC inspectors.  

Robert Cooper asked if there was any news from his enquiry with regards to sharps bins.  Dr Pope has a telephone number for Mr Cooper to telephone (01323 415229).  Mr Cooper is to report back at the next meeting to see how he got on.  

4. The Role of the Clinical Commissioning Group:
Graham Hunt presented a slideshow presentation outlining some of the changes involved when we move from East Sussex Downs and Weald.  Our governing group will be EHS (Eastbourne, Hailsham & Seaford) and consists of 22 Practices holding a budget of £250 Million.  Our area is broken up into 3 commissioning groups: 

1. EHS. 

2. Hastings and Rother.

3. High Weald.
There will be a further presentation / discussion to explain the term QIPP (Quality, Innovation, Productivity and Prevention) at another meeting.

Action: 
Graham Hunt

5. Look at format of the latest newsletter:
The newsletter is not completed due to lack of time and other commitments.  Graham Hunt will post out a draft copy to everyone.  

Action:
Graham Hunt

6. New group member/s again?:
We have had 2 further requests to join the group; A lady in her late 70’s and a young mum.  It was unanimously decided that Graham Hunt should approach the latter with a view to her attending the next meeting.  The former will be placed on the waiting list in case we have any further vacancies in the future.  

Action:
Graham Hunt

7. Visit of a PPG Member from another surgery: 

We have been approached by another surgery to have one of their group members sit in on one of our meetings and possibly vice versa.  There were no objections from the group. Graham Hunt will arrange this.  
Action:
Graham Hunt

8. A.O.B:
Dr Siva

Dr Siva is the new GP registrar under Dr Andrews.  He will be with us for a year and replaces Dr Tran who has recently moved to Stone Cross Surgery.

X-rays in Apollo
Pam Green’s husband needed an x-ray and the GP he saw (Dr Jain) was automatically going to send him to Eastbourne DGH to have this performed.  Mr Green had to request referral to the Apollo where he has already had the scan and the report is back.  Mrs Green asked why GP’s are not actively promoting the Apollo Service. Dr Pope will speak to Dr Jain to clarify.
Action:
Dr Pope

East Sussex Healthcare:

Alan Pearch mentioned that when calling Eastbourne DGH, they now answer by saying ‘East Sussex Healthcare’.  Dr Pope explained that, at busy times, the switchboard in either Eastbourne or Hastings can be answered by the other.
Duty Doctor or Emergency Doctor:

Pam Green requested clarification on each of the above.  Dr Pope explained that there is a ‘Duty Doctor’ each morning who takes his/her own patients and any surplus patients (i.e. those whose GP is already full or on holiday/sick leave).  Anybody who rings before 10.30am will not be turned away, but may have a long wait.  The ‘Emergency Doctor’ is the same GP who was Duty Doctor in the morning, but will only see emergency patients during the afternoon.  You cannot pre-book for the Duty / Emergency Doctor.  
Evening Surgeries:

Dr Pope reiterated that Evening Surgeries are available on a Tuesday and Thursday.  The GP’s covering these clinics will usually be as follows:

Tuesday: 
Drs Jain, Sorooshian and Andrews

Thursday:
Drs Stockton, Rabuszko and Pope

Boots Delivery Service:

Mahmoud Welton raised a problem he has been having with Boots deliveries.  He was advised, by the other group members, to try a change of chemist to either Kamsons or Seaforth.  

PPG – Apollo:

Roger Triggs asked whether there is anything in the Apollo to publicise the PPG noticeboard within Princes Park.  There is nothing currently, but Graham Hunt will organise a sign of some sort.  

Medication Changes:

Roger Triggs asked the question as to who is responsible for ensuring medication is changed following a recommendation from the Hospital.  Dr Pope explained that there are usually 2 ways the Hospital advise us of these changes: 
1. A letter given to the patient to drop into the surgery.  This is the best way and can usually be altered / issued the same day.  
2. A letter sent in the post advising of the change.  This can take anything from a couple of days to several weeks to arrive.  Dr Pope advised that in these cases, if we have not received a letter within 2 weeks, it is down to the Practice to chase this on behalf of the patient.  
Date of next meeting: Thursday 6th September 2012 at 12.30pm
All comments and suggestions for agenda to be emailed / phoned through a week before the next meeting – in this case by Thursday 30th August.
Email:
grahamhunt@nhs.net 

Tel:
01323 744634
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